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INTRODUCTION Louise Forsdike 

 

Date of previous Newsletter 21 August 2024 

Date of this Newsletter September 2024 

Lead Business Support Jess Blanchard 

Message from the Registered Manager 

Hello all,  

So, as we say goodbye to another summer and wave the children off back to school, it’s once again time for us to let 
you know all of the important news and updates from Lorimer. 

I hope you all enjoyed your long summer breaks with the children and young people; I’ve heard about some 
wonderful holidays in Turkey, Wales, Scotland, Yorkshire and Spain, as well as trips to Blackpool and the Lake 
District. Of course, some of our young people received long-awaited exam results and I have loved hearing about 
the varied paths they are all choosing for their next steps. My own son received his GCSE results this summer, so I 
was nervously waiting along with you all on the day! 

I would like to say a huge Thank You to Amy and Claire for organising and running the first ever Lorimer Sports Day 

at Wythenshawe Park. We had 19 children and young people come along, which was just brilliant! 😀  Our next 
activity will be Pumpkin Picking ready for the autumn. 

As always, thank you to all of our foster carers who continue to work so hard for our children to thrive and develop 
into incredible young people. 

 

Take care, and do get in touch with me directly if you would like to discuss anything within this newsletter, 

 

Louise 

 

 

LEARNING & DEVELOPMENT OPPORTUNITIES Jess Blanchard 

 

Upcoming Live Courses 

Please see the upcoming live Learning Opportunities Sessions Schedule below. If you would like to be booked onto 
any of these dates, then please email learning@lorimerfostering.com or send a message into your WhatsApp 
groups. 

SEPTEMBER 2024 

Course When Who Method 

Reporting & Recording Mon 09 Sep 2024 6pm to 8pm Megan Collins & 
Tia Spencer 

In-Person at Lorimer 

Reporting & Recording Sat 21 Sep 2024 10am to 12pm Megan Collins & 
Tia Spencer 

MS Teams 

Reporting & Recording Wed 25 Sep 2024 10am to 12pm Megan Collins MS Teams 

 

OCTOBER 2024 

mailto:learning@lorimerfostering.com
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Course When Who Method 

Safeguarding Wed 02 Oct 2024 6pm to 8pm Leanne Berry MS Teams 

Safeguarding Sat 12 Oct 2024 10am to 12pm Leanne Berry MS Teams 

Safeguarding Tue 29 Oct 2024 10am to 12pm Leanne Berry In-Person at Lorimer 

 

NOVEMBER 2024 

Course When Who Method 

Safer Caring Mon 11 Nov 2024 10am to 12pm Katrina Toolan MS Teams 

Safer Caring Wed 20 Nov 2024 6pm to 8pm Katrina Toolan In-Person at Lorimer 

Safer Caring Sat 30 Nov 2024 10am to 12pm Katrina Toolan MS Teams 

 

DECEMBER 2024 

Course When Who Method 

Managing Allegations Wed 04 Dec 2024 6pm to 8pm Kayleigh Fowler In-Person at Lorimer 

Managing Allegations Thu 12 Dec 2024 10am to 12pm Kayleigh Fowler MS Teams 

Managing Allegations Sat 21 Dec 2024 10am to 12pm Kayleigh Fowler MS Teams 
 

 

 

SUPPORT GROUPS Zoe O’Donohoe 

 

Introduction 

Every 4 months we run our regular foster carer support Group; this is an opportunity for carers and staff to get 
together for an informal natter and a cuppa (we even throw in some biscuits for you!) about whatever you feel 
would benefit you to discuss. Sometimes, Lorimer provide the topic of discussions but more often than not we 
encourage you, as carers, to take the lead on discussions. 

We appreciate that some of you are all very busy outside of fostering, with your 9 to 5 jobs, so we try to hold some 
of the support groups at the weekends. Now, we know that this can be difficult with childcare for the children, so 
we offer to hold activity sessions with the children whilst you learn, because we are good like that! 

May 2024 Support Group 

The support groups have been very successful, with May being attended by 8 carers and a number of staff. The 
carers were able to discuss topics that were relevant to them, and they came up with some great ideas on how we 
can make life easier for you all! We had lots of children attend too and Amy played lots of games with them, and 
they got to play outside, safely, in the sunshine…we had some great feedback from everyone who attended. 

Next Support Group (with special guest!) 

The next foster carer support group is being held on Saturday 28 September at 10.00am to 12.00pm at the Lorimer 
office in Sale. We are so pleased to inform you that we will have a former cared for child, now an adult and a 
teacher who will be joining us for a chat. She was fostered by Lorimer carers and is willing to share her experiences/ 
story. So, please do come along and help to shape the future for you, for us and more importantly for the children! 
It is also nice to meet other carers to get their perspective on things, should you have any questions. 
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I promise that we will provide the biscuits and drinks! An email will be sent to you with information on this soon 😊  

 

 

YOUTH ENGAGEMENT Leanne Berry 

 

Introduction 

30 Aug 2024. Leanne. The planned work to reach all our wonderful children is well under way. If Amy or Claire have 
not contacted you yet, they will do soon!! We really want to make sure that our children have a voice and that we 
carry out preventative work at key ages so that the young people are equipped with the knowledge that they need 
to navigate life as safely as possible. 

Please do encourage the young people in your care to meet with youth engagement; they are fantastic and if their 

support is needed in the future, then a familiar face is always helpful 😊  

 

Pumpkin Picking  

30 Aug 2024. Leanne. Our next children’s event is going to be all things spooky with Pumpkin Picking and carving.  

Grab your wellies and carving kit and meet us in a muddy field!!! Details and location to follow ........... 

 

 

FIND A FAMILY INITIATIVE Beth Owen 

 

As you know, there is a national shortage of foster carers and we would love for you to get involved with our ‘Find a 
Family’ initiative, to help find more foster families to look after children and young people who need care and 
support in the right home. 

If you know someone who's interested in fostering, tell us and we'll help them on their fostering journey. 

As a thank you, anyone who refers someone will receive: 

¶ £100 when they start their assessment, and 

¶ a further £900 when they are approved as a foster carer. 

To help you Find a Family who can foster, we can provide you with lots of useful information and links to share with 
your friends and family and together we can make a difference. If you are interested in getting involved, please take 
a look at the marketing pack that we have put together for you to use, it can be found HERE on our website. If you 
have any questions or would like more information about Lorimer’s Find a Family initiative, please get in touch with 
Beth via email at bowen@lorimerfostering.com. 

 

 

SOCIAL MEDIA Beth Owen 

 

Facebook Posts   Date LINK 

A post shared from The Fostering Network including important information 
for care experienced young people entering their last year of school or 
college. 

20 Aug 2024 LINK 

https://www.lorimerfostering.com/find-a-family-marketing-pack/
mailto:bowen@lorimerfostering.com
https://www.facebook.com/LorimerFostering/posts/pfbid02LHWeWnpNHUnZaXsNmtLk4imKR7ZzJQ3qPLjDXehFB7CFVWPtcZsprHiB7wKw8QyKl
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Results day - celebrating the wonderful achievements of our young people 
receiving their GCSE and BTEC exam results. 

22 Aug 2024 LINK 

A link to our recent blog post about helping young people navigate the next 
steps after receiving their exam results. 

27 Aug 2024 LINK 

Some photos and a recap of the first ever Lorimer Sports Day! 03 Sep 2024 LINK 

A useful guide from the Public Health Agency about when to keep children 
off school and when they can go back if they are well enough to do so. 

09 Sep 2024 LINK 

 

Blogs  Date LINK 

Navigating the Next Steps: Support for Young People After Receiving Exam 
Results - a guide to the resources and support systems available for young 
people in the UK who have just received their exam results. 

15 July 2024 LINK 

Back to School: Essential Tips for Parents and Carers - our top 10 tips to 
help make sure the back-to-school transition is as smooth as possible. 

21 Aug 2024 LINK 

 

 

POLICY CHANGES/UPDATES 

 

Employment References Louise Forsdike 

06 Sep 2024 

As part of the foster carer review process, the agency will now be seeking employment references for all carers and 
at each review where they are employed outside of fostering in a role which includes working with children or 
vulnerable adults. This includes within schools, care settings and nurseries. The reason for this is to ensure that 
there have been no safeguarding concerns, grievances or other issues raised in relation to their work. This change 
will come into effect for all reviews from 01 October onwards. 

 

Car Seats for children - Learning from Foster Carer Review  Louise Forsdike 

06 Sep 2024 

In September 2023, the regulations around car seats were changed. Don’t worry, you won’t need to change any car 
seats that you already have as they remain legal, however new car seats are now measured by the height of the 
child rather than the weight of the child. This is likely to be a more accurate measure of which car seat a child needs. 
Children up to the age of 15 months or a height of under 75cm must be in a rear facing car seat. 

The NHS guidance on babies and small children in car seats is that they do not spend more than two hours on a long 
journey, with a 30-minute break. Babies and children should never wear coats while using car seats. For more 
information on the changes in car seat regulations, see https://www.gov.uk/child-car-seats-the-rules 

This learning has been incorporated into the Health & Safety forms that we complete (LF0299a Carer H&S Report 1 
(General & Fire Safety) 

 

 

MANAGEMENT OVERSIGHT 

 

https://www.facebook.com/LorimerFostering/posts/pfbid0jsUizdXWULb177yq8dKbGghRefD59tDrfHnwm4sZ58PxDPDV5MoN24U7NJXLSH2Fl
https://www.facebook.com/LorimerFostering/posts/pfbid0w1M8LSfkgvwftkbEUmESu8BPbVQkx3iH5zYxpgSfd5tdxkQrnaX2ouBMi1ejagqWl
https://www.facebook.com/LorimerFostering/posts/pfbid0dncy9oygumyHfx6nFAGAK3gercxUAVD3MAs5aeBJDyvmb67XhsZKA6qZykQ6uE9el
https://www.facebook.com/LorimerFostering/posts/pfbid0B86jJUeu9QthcJcPerDzjxW7qn5cwuyPbR2iqUgWjN34nm45iMj5XiG2VFudDStzl
https://www.lorimerfostering.com/news-and-events/receiving-exam-results/
https://www.lorimerfostering.com/news-and-events/back-to-school-tips/
https://lorimerfostering.sharepoint.com/:f:/s/ResourcesHub/ElZD9tHqlGlIioPkxS7_CeIBP5NJJsJzwSNV_sMdNHQ39Q?e=ULskJ3
https://www.gov.uk/child-car-seats-the-rules
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